Hopkins Area Fire Board

Minutes of the July 9, 2014   First Quarter 2014/15 Meeting 
The meeting was called to order at 7:34 p.m. by Chairman Evans at the Hopkins Public Safety Building.
Roll Call
Present were:  Mark Evans,  Earl Collier, Pam Brown,  Sue Jones,  Sue Sebright, Faye Black, Ben Brenner, Mary Howard and. Chief  Tim McKinnon.
Absent: none

Others present: none
Finance Committee Review – Bank statements, bank registers and a list of transactions for the year to date were presented. No questions asked. Motion by Black and supported by Jones to accept. All ayes.
Minutes – Minutes of the January 8, 2014 meeting were read. Motion by Collier and supported by Black to approve. All ayes. Minutes of the April 2  and 16 meetings without quorums were read. Motion by Collier and seconded by Brown to approve minutes from those meetings. All ayes.
Financial – Capital asset acquisition fund balance is $40,421.36. Checking account balance is $2,905.32. Building fund balance is $5,343.00. Total funds on hand are $48,669.68.  Motion by Black and seconded by Brenner to accept and approve the financial statement. All ayes.
Old Business:
None
New Business: 
Bookkeeper – Marcie Fredricks has been hired to perform bookkeeping duties for the fire board. Sebright drafted a job description for bookkeeper. Motion by Collier and supported by Jones to approve the job description and to hire Marcie Fredricks as bookkeeper. All ayes.
Web Page Updates -  Minutes, financial statements, meeting schedules etc. will be sent to the Hopkins Township Clerk by the Secretary/Treasurer of the Hopkins Area Fire Board in a timely and regular manner.
Fee Schedule – There was discussion about the need for a schedule of fees for fire department personnel and equipment. Chief McKinnon will look into this matter and report at the next meeting.
Chief’s Report – see attached. Three firefighters have completed the fire academy. Motion by Howard and Jones to approve hiring Vincent Castaneda, Tyler Frank and Zack Wright as  firefighters. All ayes.
Other Business:

Jajak Powwow – This event will take place during the first week of August (Wednesday through Saturday). Up to 5000 people are expected. The main entrance will be on 126th st. Evans met with tribe members and area safety officials to discuss solutions to different emergency scenarios.
NEXT MEETING – Wednesday October 8, 2014 at 7:30 at the Hopkins Fire Station

Adjourn – Motion by Howard and supported by Jones to adjourn All ayes. Meeting adjourned at 8:29 p.m. 

